
Lightning Creek Ski Club 

Meeting Minutes  

September 18, 2018  

 

Attendance – Roland Jarrett, Michelle Klapatiuk, Sarah Shipley, Falko Kadenbach, Karsci Peter, 

Jennifer Boudreau, Anita Slovak, Marianne Vanleusden, Julie Backer.  

Treasures Report 

1. Balance sheet- Look at other community grants to possibly make up some revenue loss.  

Our outlook is good with our other fundraising events.  We could fundraiser for specific 

items if needs be.   

Ongoing & Old Business 

1. Club House Signage - tabled  

2. BC Alpine Strategic Plan – We submitted our feedback at the end of the month,  they 

will be going over their plan.  Michelle, Roland, and Falko going to Kelowna BC Alpine 

Summit.  We had a call with a director Johnny Crichton from BC Alpine, we have a good 

relationship with him.  Trying to get him to come to Quesnel to meet with our members.   

3. Payment schedule for parents – it will be added to the registration form that if parents 

require a payment schedule to speak directly to Sarah.   

4. Lease Agreement with Hildur – will be taken care of in November but won’t be a 

problem.   

5. Pre-season Training – Option if anyone is interested to train in Whitehorse to try and 

make it happen.  We need to put together a general cost and information email to our 

membership.  Roland will complete.  Prince George has booked already at Sunpeaks 

November 10, things are booking up fast.  Days available at this time are mid-

November.  Michelle will talk to Ed in Prince George to see if we can join them and if not 

we will book our own.  Discussion around possible going to Smithers instead.  Discussion 

also about going to Sunpeaks just to ski and not pay lanes fees.   

6. Ski Club Members Handbook – Looking to add to the website, Michelle is working on and will 

load on our website.   

7.  Website - ongoing development. Still in Progress and awaiting bios, alumni info etc.  

Looking to add Sponsorship to the website, we will include sponsors from last year as 

well.   

 



New Business  

1. Coaching – meeting is happening this Saturday and then we will know about coaching 

resources.   

2. Timberland Ski Club- discussion that they may decide to run just the T-bar, but more 

likely they will close the hill.   Should we do a registration cooperative with Troll at 

RedShreds in Williams lake October 12?  Or we could invite them to our registration 

night. We should find out the number of kids that might be joining us so we can figure 

out coaching, or perhaps they can offer some coaches to support their skiers.  Falko will 

touch base with the club to flush out their needs.   

3. Raffle Tickets – ongoing  

4. Registration Promotion and Registration Night - Registrations will be available on our 

website.  October 3 6:00 at QJS.   Julie to arrange.   

5. Ski Gear Info night and Swap- do a membership ski swap prior to racer night at Rocky 

Peak.  Perhaps make it a social night and a meet and greet for the membership and also 

meet the coaches etc.  We could sell raffle tickets.  Julie will organise.  Jennifer will email 

the membership about the ski-swap.   

6. School Presentation Team – Dragon Lake, Red Bluff, Lakeview to start.  Falko, Karsci, 

Julie and Anita to complete.    Anita will reach out to the school district and arrange 

some dates.   

7. Special Olympics – 10 athletes registered.  ¾ of the athletes need one on one work, so 

it’s difficult to find appropriate coaching.  Training is on Saturdays.  Perhaps sending 

some of the more advanced skiers with the LCSC racing teams for coaching.  Karsci will 

bring it up at the coaches meeting.  Michele would like to partner more formally with 

Special Olympics and the Alpine club for coaching support.  Michelle will plan and 

incorporate the schedules.  SO to join LCSC Dryland training.   

8. Timesheets – we need to be submitting our timesheets by end of our fiscal year 

9. Officials Course – Michelle is setting up and asking the membership who would like to 

complete it.   

10. North Zone – Okanogan Ski Team is asking for financial assistance from the North Zone.  

The North Zone agreed to pay $2000.00.  They are asking LCSC for $500 specifically.  

Motion to donate $500 to the OST by Sarah, passed unanimously. 

11. Calendar of Events discussion.  Our one day NG will be held Saturday February 23, 2019.  

12. Tabor is not opening this year.   

Meeting Adjourned – 8:03 

Next meeting- Monday October 22, 2018  

 


